January 14, 1946 Capt. Glenn A. Haskin, M.A.C. Department of Physical Reconditioning Army Service Forces Ninth Service Command Letterman General Hospital San Francisco, California Dear Capt. Haskin: I acknowledge receipt of your communication of the 7th instant. I doubt if we will have any opening for you in our Department of Physical Education. Mr. E. C. Quigley is the Director of Athletics and I would suggest that you address a letter to him if you are interested in coaching. We have work for the Department of Physical Education, with intramural sports for a four-year undergraduate course in Physical Education, with a B.S. degree and all of its allied intramurals and service work, as well as the academic credit for work taken in Physical Education. I find that we will use a lot of graduate students who are working on their masters' degree in Education, with a major in Physical Education. We have a sizeable staff of full-time teachers at the present time and I hardly look for an enlargement of that staff. I wish for you a very successful and happy New Year. Sincerely yours, Director of Physical Education, FCA:MF Varsity Basketball Coach.